March 9, 2021

Board Meeting March 8, 2021


SPRING ARBOR TOWNSHIP
BOARD MEETING
APRIL 12, 2021
The regular meeting of the Spring Arbor Township Board was held on Monday, April 12, 2021 at 6:00 p.m., with the following members present: Supervisor Dave Herlein, Clerk Julia Stonestreet, Treasurer Colleen Gibbs (arrived 6:07), Trustees Michael Archer, James Buck, Troy Ganton and Josh Walz.  Absent: none. The Supervisor led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Public Comment:  Opened at 6:05 p.m.  Brad Parker of King Road commented on the possible industrial building on King Road.  Amanda Wells of Wellesley Drive thanked the police department especially Officer Rich Cuatt on their handling a call for them.  Pat Rombeyer of Bowerman Road asked about three businesses in her area.  Public Comment closed at 6:13 p.m.
Reports:  State Representative Julie Alexander reported on the workings of the government at this time including but not limited to budget, hemp farms and elections.  County Commissioner Earl Poleski apprised the board of the current workings of the County.  Police Chief Howard Noppe reported that the month of March was very quiet for the police.  Fire Chief Tim McEldowney reported that the month of March saw 15 fire runs which is extremely high.  Fire Class is finished and our firefighter was top in the class.  Two fire fighters are training to be F-1 Inspectors and will be able to be trainers for the department.  Pancake Day is scheduled for May 22.  The Fire Department will be hosting a Vaccination clinic.  Sign up is through the county – a link is on our website.
Expenditures:  Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Archer to approve the following disbursements for March 2021:  General Fund $61,988.61; Fire Department Fund $24,373.48; Street Light Fund $4,458.94; Building Inspections Fund $3,886.76; Sewer Fund $32,974.37; Water Fund $80,409.55; Trust and Agency Fund $810.00; Current Tax Collection $168,986.94.  Roll Call: 7 yes. Approved.  Motion was made by Ganton and seconded by Walz to approve the payment of outstanding invoices totaling $220,368.68. Roll Call: 7 yes.  Approved.
Minutes:   Motion was made by Buck and seconded by Walz to approve the Regular Board minutes of March 8, 2021 with corrections and Budget meeting minutes of March 17 and 24, 2021.  Approved.  
Consent Agenda:   Motion was made by Archer and seconded by Ganton to accept the following items under the consent agenda General Ledger report of revenues and expenditures for March 8, 2021;  Public Safety Reports for March, 2021 and the Financial Reports of March 2021..  Approved.
SUPERVISOR REPORT:   Supervisor Herlein reported on the Teft Road Trail, road upgrade for Cos  Cox and Mathews which completes the local initiative for roads; marijuana in the Township; and the Township Cemetery will receive a donation of a 30 foot flag pole. 
NEW BUSINESS:  none
PUBLIC AND BOARD COMMENT:  Tim McEldowney reported that an Eagle Scout project will give the Township 65 flags for display on M-60 (from Chapel to Dearing) for patriotic holidays.  The Memorial Day Parade is trying to reestablish itself.  The Supervisor asked for volunteers.  Clean up Day is June 5, 2021 also in need of help.
ADJOURNMENT:  Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.
Julia Stonestreet, Township Clerk
Approved at the May 10, 2021 regular board meeting
Page 1 of 1

